
Hepburn Shire Council Electoral Structure Review  
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The only model that will change the direcƟon of ratepayer and resident levels of saƟsfacƟon is 

Model 1- One  Undivided ward with seven councillors. 

As a resident  and a business owner in the Shire for more than 30 years I have viewed with dismay for 
some Ɵme the direcƟon and management of council . The recent debacle with the purchase and sale 
of the Rex building in the centre of Daylesford has cost ratepayers at least $12-15 million without any 
discernible benefit and no evidence of the promised ameniƟes of a library and cinema even on the 
horizon. That project is sƟll the subject of a Local Government Inspectorate Report, not yet released 
to the public.  

Cost-  

Original Purchase of Rex-$6.3mil 

Work carried out on the Rex- an accurate account of what has been spent has never been provided 
and does it include the shed full of unusable light fiƫngs. EsƟmates of $9 million have been bandied 
around. 

Loss of valuable council land  1 Bleackley St overlooking Lake Daylesford and now probably subject to 
liƟgaƟon because of subsidence of land on mine site. 

, former council depot in the centre of Hepburn Springs while originally a large open space asset now 
lost to the community 

Income  

$3.75 mil Sale of Rex 

Sale of Bleackley St-while originally an asset now lost to the community- $889,000 and now subject 
to court proceedings. 

Sale of 59 Main Road Hepburn Springs $790,000 

We need strong and commiƩed councillors who will set about turning around the direcƟon of the 
council and take responsibility for its overall guidance. All seven would be accountable to the 
electorate at large, not bound by parochial interests. Currently the compeƟƟve consequences of 3 
similar small towns- Daylesford/Hepburn Creswick and Trentham means a Ɵt-for-tat kind of decision-
making (I’ll scratch your back if you scratch mine). 

As Council senior officers mainly do not live in the Shire, they are not usually familiar enough with 
parƟcular projects to make an overall assessment of where they meet residents prioriƟes as seven 
people living and usually working in the Shire are, and that overall benefit is rarely weighed up. If 
saƟsfacƟon contues to decrease because of the current division of wards, the only opƟon would be 
to look at an amalgamaƟon as outlined in several other submissions. We have already trialled the 
other examples of subdivision which have had serious weaknesses 

I draw your aƩenƟon to the 2022 Customer Service SaƟsfacƟon raƟngs.  

hƩps://www.hepburn.vic.gov.au/files/assets/public/council/documents/other/2022-community-
saƟsfacƟon-survey.pdf
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